
 

 

 

Madrid, October 4th, 2016 
 
 

SPANISH SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION 
 
 

In accordance with article 228 of the Recast Text of the Securities Market Act, 
MAPFRE S.A. hereby gives notice to the Spanish Securities and Exchange 
Commission of the following 
 
 

RELEVANT FACT 
 
 

MAPFRE has entered into an agreement for the acquisition of 31 percent of the 
share capital of the Indonesian insurance company PT Asuransi Bina Dana Arta 
Tbk (ABDA or the Company). Thanks to this acquisition, MAPFRE, which 
already owns 20 percent of ABDA’s share capital, will hold a majority interest in 
the Company, while taking management control.   
 
The completion of this operation is pending receipt of the required 
administrative authorizations. 
 
In accordance with Indonesian regulations, once the operation is formalized 
MAPFRE must launch a tender for the acquisition of the rest of the shares of 
the Company. 
 
MAPFRE is a global insurance group with a presence in the 5 continents. It tops 
the Spanish Non-Life insurance market, and is the leading multinational 
insurance group in Latin America. It is also one of the 10 largest European 
insurers by premium volume, with over 38,000 employees and nearly 34 million 
clients worldwide. 
 
With this acquisition MAPFRE completes its entry into the Indonesian insurance 
market which commenced in 2013, and reaffirms its trust in ABDA and its 
management team.  
 
The acquisition, which at the current exchange rate represents an investment of 
92.3 million euros, will be carried out through MAPFRE AMÉRICA S.A., a 
subsidiary of MAPFRE S.A. 
 
 
 
Ángel L. Dávila Bermejo 

General Counsel 


